
 

 

MINUTES 
American Legion Auxiliary Unit 1 in DC 

Date | Time Tuesday, March 11, 2014 at 6:40pm | Meeting called to order by Unit Vice President Debbie Chen 

In Attendance 

Debbie Chen (Vice President), Barbara Riegsecker (via phone) and Sharon Riegsecker (Secretary/Treasurer). 

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report 

Minutes: Minutes from the February meeting were approved as submitted. 

Membership: We are at 19 members, or 106% of our numerical objective! 

Finance Report: The general fund account balance is $1599.47. At our February meeting, the general fund balance was 
$1610.42. Expenses included three months for the post office box at $37.00 and web hosting for $3.95. Expenses totaled 
$40.95. Income included dues for $30.00; the coats for the Winterhaven Stand Down were returned for $772.55. 
Income/returns totaled $802.55. The poppy fund balance was $345.55, but the fund is now $1118.10. 

Service Hour Reporting: Members are strongly encouraged to report their service hours monthly. Since April, Unit 1 
averages 4.18 members reporting each month and collectively average 42.86 hours per month. 

Unfinished Business 

Service Recap and Upcoming Service Projects/Events: 

1. Lunch at the Fisher House for Presidents’ Day—This was a great success, and it had a great attendance! We look 
forward to doing this again in the future. 

2. TAPS Survivor Resource Kits—On March 8, we assembled survivor resource kits with Tragedy Assistance 
Program for Survivors. Due to poor participation from members and supporters, we contacted a local group of 
interns. 

3. Honor Flights—Dates for the year picked. 
a. April 26 
b. May 17 
c. June 7 
d. September 20 
e. October 25 

Post 1 Family Social: Despite the weather, the event at Froggy Bottom was well attended and fun was had by all! 

New Business 

Reduced Dues for Member with Cancer: Member Janet Riegsecker has been battling cancer, so we voted to reduce her 
2014 dues amount to $14.00, or cost for department and national dues. 

Next Meeting 

Tuesday, April 8, 2014 at the National Veterans Center. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:10pm. 


